
 
SHIRE OF CHRISTMAS ISLAND 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

43/21 30 September 2021 

 
COMMUNITY BUS SERVICE 

 
The Shire of Christmas Island wishes to inform that due to operational requirenments 
the School Holiday Shire Community Bus service will be cancelled on Friday 1st 
October 2021. 
 
The Bus will continue as normal for remainder of the advertised schedule.  
 
The dates and times are as follows: 
 
Tue 5th Oct to Friday 8th Oct. 
 
The Shire Community Bus Service will commence at 1pm from Drumsite. 
The route run as follows: 
 

 Drumsite  Bus Stop -  Lam Lok Loh Rd 

 Poon Saan  Bus Stop -  Murray Rd 

 Poon Saan Bus Stop – Silver City Rd 

 Silver City Bus Stop - Prickle Park 

 Silver City Bus Stop -  Seaview Drive 

 Kampong Bus Stop – Jalan Pantai 

 Settlement Bus Stop – Gaze Road 

 Foreshore Padang Main Entrance 
 
On the return 3:50pm route the stops will be in reverse. 
 
The service is transport to and from the Foreshore only and would require parental 
supervision where required. 
 
For any queries contact: 
 
Olivier Lines 
Manager Recreation Services & Training Officer 
Email: oliver.lines@shire.gov.cx 
Wk: 91648300 ext 244 
Mobile: 043921 5096 
 

 
 
 
 

David Price 
Chief Executive Officer  
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